

GRIMSTON PARISH COUNCIL
Platinum Jubilee Celebration Committee
Monday 22 November 2021 at Grimston Village Hall



Present: HPC Cllrs K Israel (Chairman), P Coleman, S Coleman, M Boldero L Shepherdly
HFFL: Mr K Kavanagh
Apologies: Cllrs S Fraser, S Pimlott (Roydon PC)

21.24 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

None

21.25 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS COMMITTEE MEETING

- *Resolved to approve Minutes of the previous Committee meeting on 21 October*

21.26 TO RECEIVE NEW NATIONAL OR LOCAL JUBILEE RELATED INFORMATION

Cllr Shepherdly asked what the Committee would do in the event that the Jubilee could not be marked. The Committee had already given this some thought, and timing would be the key factor, however, most events were community-themed so would be able to proceed with few alterations. Cllr P Coleman referred to the national "London Bridge" plans. It was agreed that the Clerk should draft a protocol for the Council as a whole based on one she had prepared for another Council and the matter referred to full Council for consideration.

21.27 EVENT PROJECT PLANNING

Queen's Canopy:

Cllr P Coleman reported that the ground had been prepared and the Trust had agreed to purchase wildflowers to create a meadow. The Clerk reported that the grant application for free trees had been submitted. The official plaques were expensive, but the Clerk had been given permission to download the logo which Cllr S Coleman offered to reproduce on board. The Trust had decided to install an information board, in the meantime, the spare noticeboard could be used to publicise what was going to happen.

Treasure Hunt Car Rally: 3 June 2022, 1.30pm -3.30pm

The Committee noted Cllr Fraser's suggestion and agreed that this activity should be better named. Cllr S Coleman suggested that the prize giving, and refreshments might be served at the Church instead of the Village Hall, to encourage visitors to the exhibition.

Parish Picnic/Musicfest: 4 June 2022

The Committee agreed that no bunting needed to be purchased as there were sufficient supplies locally, LED lighting would also be available which would be helpful in the evening.

The Clerk would confirm the portable toilet booking.

Several local groups had been approached about stalls for the marquee.

Exhibition: 2-5 June

Cllr P Coleman reported that a number of large gold frames that could be used for the exhibition had been set aside from the Fourville players' props. The Clerk had spoken to Holly Meadow School who confirmed that they would be happy to be involved.

Beacon Lighting: 2 June 2022 at 9.15 pm

The Committee noted that residents other than those attending the concert in the Church may arrive to watch the Lighting. It was also suggested that the Church could be lit up.

Musical Evening: 6-10.00pm

The Committee discussed the management of the event and funding as well as how Friends of St Botolph’s (FOBs) might help. The Committee would consider the matter further and discuss the details with FOBs.

Flagpole:

The Clerk confirmed that plans for the flagpole had been announced in the Village Link, and she would prepare letters to be given to the residents immediately next to Triangle Green. The Committee would look at how a public subscription scheme could operate.

21.28 PUBLICITY

The Committee noted that details about the Wood and the Flagpole had gone in the December Village Link. The Clerk was asked to see if the Village Link might allow them to use the May front page to promote the weekend. Cllr Shepherdly agreed to look at setting up a Facebook group/page to promote all the events, this would make it easy for Cllr Fraser to promote on the parish group. The Committee approved the Clerk’s suggested format incorporating the Jubilee logo for publicity materials.

21.29 FINANCE

The Committee noted that the Council had approved the outline budget.

21.30 DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting would be held in January 2022, the date to be confirmed.

Chairman.....

Date.....